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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 958-A
Committee: Finance


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the publication of a brochure explaining the New York City property tax system.

	Sponsor: Council Members Oddo, Ignizio, Recchia, Barron, Brewer, Cabrera, Dickens, Eugene, Ferreras, Gentile, James, Koo, Rose, Van Bramer, Vann, Williams, Wills, Crowley and Halloran.


	Summary of Legislation:  This law adds a new section to the administrative code, section 11-135, which would require the department of finance to publish on its website a brochure or brochures that explains property tax bills for Classes 1 and 2, how they are calculated, and other related information such as timelines and methods for appeal.  The law requires the brochures for Class 1 and Class 2 properties to be made available on its website by January 15, 2013 and January 15, 2014, respectively.  Such brochures shall be be updated on a periodic basis.


	Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal Year 2013.

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$25,000
$0
$25,000
Net

($25,000)
$0
($25,000)


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  According to the Department of Finance, a onetime cost of $25,000 will be spent in Fiscal Year 2013 to pay for an outside consultant to design the brochures. Other than that, all expected work to implement this bill will use existing resources.

	

	Source of Information:
NYC Department of Finance
                                                Council Finance

	Estimate Prepared By: Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director/Chief Economist 
Emre Edev, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

	History:  Introduced by City Council and referred to the Committee on Finance as Proposed Int. 958 on November 13, 2012. An amended version, Proposed Int. 958-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 10, 2012.


	Date Submitted to Council:  November 13, 2012

	



